Biogaian Meeting

1/29/2019
Present:  Brian (convener), Brent (scribe), Sylvan, Susie, Laura, Helen, Anita, Nartano
LAUNCHED THREE TASKFORCES (* Convener)

- Waterline Taskforce (Brian*, Sylvan, Anita, Doug R and Patrick). To map and repair garden water system.

- Temporary Goat Care and Utilization Taskforce (Brent*, Doug R, Brian, Intern(s) and Sylvan).  To plan for and accomplish Goat care and utilization in blackberry control during (Goat owner) Brent’s adventure to China 4/1 to 7/1/19.

- Winter Intern Taskforce (Anita*, Helen, Brent, Ian and Brian).  To continue the process of “learning-by-doing” in the Biogaian’s exploration of a Winter Intern position toward the development of a Songaia Biogaian Winter Intern policy.

2/16 Annual Meeting Skit/Report by the Biogaian’s:  using the question, “Is this good material?”;  Sylvan will post an online list where we can sign up for what we plan to bring.  

(Editorial comment by scribe:  NO MATERIAL IS GOOD ENUF, EXCEPT THE “LABOR” WHICH IS ALL OF US, BIOGAIANS/INTERNS, AND IT ISN’T ENUF.   WE NEED ALL SONGAIAN’S TO JOIN IN THIS “LABOR OF LOVE” FOR SONGAIA AND ITS GARDENS.)
Ideas for next Harambe:

Barn cleaning (first priority), orchard pruming, green truck brush dump, pot washing, tool sharpening, blackberry mowing.
Water system in Greenhouse:  two leaks, currently water on only in a trickle.  Nartano says he has parts, will attend to it soon.

Chop blackberries for compliance with County. (Options identified to hire or recruit labor.) Nartano working on repairing the new tool.

Rose pruning workshop being planned Wednesday (1/30) by Laura with John Harmelling (Rosarian).  The workshop date will be announced.
Garden Steward Contract:  Brian will complete editing, or hand off to another party, this week.  

Anita’s Garden Report:

- Seed Swap 2/2, seeds to share have been packaged and a “seeds desired “ list has been developed.

- Forest Stewardship Project begun with Anita attending Everett WSU Forestry  Extension class till 2/9.  A Washington State Certified Forester will work with Anita to assess  the Health of Songaia’s forest and make recommendations.

- Recent Piglet days:  Seed Swap seeds packaged, tools sharpened and maintained in tutoring session with Nartano and the Piglets, chips spread on garden aisles, and rabbit poo spread.   Chicken poo use was questioned and discussed.

- INTERN UPDATE:  Flower Star and Destry are scheduled to begin Intern work, Destry in April and Flower Star in May.  Anita will talk with a friend of Hafidha’s.
WWOOF ad posted and Anita (with support) will attend Edmonds and Evergreen Intern fairs, and the UW Bothell Sustainability Fair.
